

## The Lark's Lip

**Monthly Newsletter of the Hastings Skylarks** 

## October 2012

Editor: John Van Brocklin (jjvb@windstream.net)

The October meeting will be held on Monday the 1<sup>st</sup> at 7:00 pm <u>at the field</u>. This will be our last meeting at the field this year, so come out early and get some flying in before the meeting. In the event of bad weather, the meeting will be held at the Keno Sports Bar on Highway 6 across the street from Orschelns.

The September meeting was held on Monday the 3<sup>rd</sup> at 7:00 at the field. President Mac McGinnis presided. Brian read the minutes. John gave the treasurer's report. Nominations were accepted for club officers. Additional nominations will be taken for officers at the October meeting.

I would like to discuss the possibility of implementing the ability to pay club dues via the internet. This may make it easier for club members to get their dues paid. There would be a small charge associated with this. If implemented, should the members paying by this method pay the additional charge, or should the club absorb the additional charges. Something to think about.

It's time to think about paying your 2013 AMA and club dues. AMA membership can be paid by credit card at <u>modelaircraft.org</u>. Regular AMA membership is \$58 per year and club dues are \$35 per year.

Visit our website at <a href="https://hastingsrc.org">hastingsrc.org</a>. If you haven't been to our website lately, there are a lot of great pictures from our fun fly.

## Upcoming events:

October 1<sup>st</sup> – Monthly club meeting at Skylarks field.

October 21<sup>st</sup> - Omahawks Auction - 7AM to 5PM at The Digz Volleyball Complex at 4428 S 140th St.

November 5<sup>th</sup> – Monthly club meeting at the Keno Sports Bar.

December 3<sup>rd</sup> – Monthly club meeting at the Keno Sports Bar.